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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

February 8, 2011

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB187 by Nelson (Relating to human body and anatomical specimen donation.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill relates to human body and anatomical specimen donation. It requires the Anatomical Board of 
the States of Texas (Board) to develop an informed consent document to inform a potential living 
donor or a person making a gift of a decedent’s body or anatomical specimen of the risks and benefits 
associated with donation. It also requires the Board to make the document available on the its Internet 
website. The Board shall adopt rules to ensure that each person who has control or possession of a 
body or anatomical specimen completes the chain-of-custody form and maintains the copy of the form 
for the person’s record. 

Most of The University of Texas Institutions current have similar processes in place. 

The bill takes effect September 1, 2011. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 513 Funeral Service Commission, 720 The University of Texas System Administration
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